
PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 

1325 G STREET, N.W., SUITE 800,  

WASHINGTON, DC 20005 

 

 

NOTICE OF POSTPONEMENT OF LEGISLATIVE-STYLE (INFORMATIONAL) 

HEARING 

 

                  March 13, 2020 

 

FORMAL CASE NO. 1159, IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATIONS FOR 

APPROVAL OF BIENNIAL UNDERGROUND INFRASTRUCTURE IMPROVEMENT 

PROJECTS PLANS AND FINANCING ORDERS, 

 

By this Notice, the Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia 

(“Commission”)  announces that, due to concerns created by COVID-19, the legislative-style 

(informational) hearing to be held on Monday, March 23, 2020, at 2:00 p.m. regarding the Potomac 

Electric Power Company’s (“Pepco”) and the District of Columbia Department of Transportation’s 

(“DDOT”) implementation of the First Biennial Plan in the D.C. Power Line Undergrounding 

(“DC PLUG”) project approved by the Commission on November 9, 2017,1 is postponed to a date 

to be determined.  

 

For additional information please contact Ms. Brinda Westbrook-Sedgwick, Commission 

Secretary, Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia, 1325 G Street, NW, Suite 800, 

Washington, DC 20005, or by email at Psc-commissionsecretary@dc.gov. 

 

  

                                                 
1  See generally Electric Company Infrastructure Improvement Financing Emergency Amendment Act of 2017 

D.C. Code § 34-1311.01, et. seq. (“the Undergrounding Act”).  See also, Formal Case No. 1145, Order No. 19167, 

issued November 9, 2017. 
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